
Act 18 of the 1987 Regular Session 
 
     Act 18                                                          HB1029 
 
       "AN ACT TO AMEND SUBSECTION (B) OF SECTION 23 OF ACT 876 OF 
       1973, AS AMENDED [ARK. STAT. 13-349(B)], TO ALLOW THE 
       DEDUCTION FROM THE PAYROLL OF A STATE EMPLOYEE, AT HIS 
       REQUEST, FOR ARKANSAS STATE POLICE ASSOCIATION DUES; AND FOR 
       OTHER PURPOSES." 
 
BE IT ENACTED BY THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ARKANSAS: 
 
     SECTION 1.  Subsection (B) of Section 23 of Act 876 of 1973, as amended, 
the same being Arkansas Statute 13-349(B), is hereby amended to read as 
follows: 
     "(B)  Payroll Deductions.  Deductions from the payrolls of State 
employees, both regular and extra help, shall be permitted only for the 
following purposes:  (1) withholding taxes; (2) Social Security contributions; 
(3) contributions to any State Retirement System or approved plan of deferred 
compensation; (4) group hospital and medical, and life insurance deductions; 
(5) payments to State employees' credit unions; (6) value of maintenance 
(perquisites); (7) payment of union dues when requested in writing by State 
employees; (8) purchase of United States Government Savings Bonds; (9) Arkansas 
Public Employees Association, Inc. dues when requested in writing by State 
employees; (10) Riders fees for participation in the Arkansas State Employees 
Association Van-Pool Program when requested in writing by State employees; 
(11) contributions to the major federated fund-raising organization when 
authorized by State employees; (12) Arkansas State Police Association dues 
when authorized in writing by State employees; and (13) for such other 
purposes as are specifically authorized by law, but not enumerated in this 
subsection.  Provided, that such deductions as are authorized by this 
subsection shall be made in compliance with rules, regulations and procedures 
established by the Chief Fiscal Officer of the State." 
 
     SECTION 2.  All laws and parts of laws in conflict with this Act are 
hereby repealed. 
 
 
          APPROVED: February 9, 1987 
 
                                 _____________ 
 
 
 


